
Ministers expressed strong support for the timely and successful completion of the Uruguay
Round. They noted that much remained to be done if the Decem ber 1990 conclusion was
to be achieved. They called on all Contracting Parties to work with them more vigorously

to that end .

Future Steps

Ministers agreed that it was premature at this stage to decide upon any particular structure
either for a Ministerial-level forum or its necessary support mechanism, but that - while
ideas were evolving - it was appropriate for further consultative meetings to take place and
for work to be undertaken on matters of common interest and concern .

Accordingly, Ministers welcomed the Republic of Ko rea's offer to host a third such
meeting in Seoul during 1991 .

Ministers asked their respective senior officials, together with representation from the
ASEAN Secretariat, to meet early in 1990 to begin preparations for the next
Ministerial-level consultative meeting.

They asked senior officials to undertake or set in train further work on a number of
possible topics for regional economic cooperation, on the possible participation of other
economies in future meetings, and on other issues related to the future of such cooperation,
for consideration by Ministers at their next meeting.

Summary Statemen t

Attached to this joint statement is Chairman Evan's concluding summary statement which
records the substance of discussions during this meeting .

Visiting participating Ministers and their Delegations expressed their deep appreciation to
the Government and people of Australia for organizing the meeting and for the excellent
arrangements made for it, as well as for the warm hospitality extended to them .


